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Hello Alumni!  It’s nice to have everyone back to begin a great 

new year of events planned for the Club.  We started the year 

with an outstanding presentation on the 17th by three agents 

from the Casa Grande Liaison Office of the U.S. Border Patrol 

bringing us up-to-date on all that is happening at the border.  

You’ll find photos from this event later in the newsletter. At this 

meeting we also welcomed our new Club Officers for the 2018 

Calendar Year – Dennis Powers  as President  and  Roxanne 

Steffe as Vice President.  We look forward to continuing growth and excitement in 

the Club under Dennis’ leadership.  You will hear more from Dennis below.   

Before going any further, we have some Breaking News, as 

they say in the media, that impacts us all!  GM’s Public Policy Group is returning to 

AZ again this year to provide a luncheon meeting for us and update us further on the 

rapidly advancing autonomous vehicle front.  Mark your calendars now for March 7, 

2018.  Further details can be found on page 4. 

More Breaking News…..  We are very happy to welcome back 

Arrowhead Cadillac as one of our loyal dealers!  You can find more exciting news 

about this on page 3. 

One of our members, Jim Hall, has been recognized with a national award from the 

SAE’s AWIM program.  See the details on page 3.  Congratulations, Jim! 

Remember that your 2018 membership becomes delinquent if not renewed by 

February 1st.  So if you have not yet renewed for 2018, consider doing it now.  New 

for 2018 is a Membership Card that will be made available to each member in good 

standing, containing personal contacts at each of our loyal dealers who will act as 

your personal concierge when you are ready to buy your next vehicle.  See the 

details on page 4.  A Membership Renewal Form can be found on page 10 of this 

Newsletter for your convenience.  

Your word of mouth recommendations to your friends and fellow GM alumni are 

having an impact, as we are continuing to welcome new members into the Club.  

Several of the latest new members are pictured on page 9.  I encourage everyone to 

get to know them and make them feel at home at future meetings and events. 

You will also find information on page 5 regarding our remaining events through 

April as we conclude this program year with a bang!  If you have not yet registered 

for the February 15th meeting, you still have time until February 8th.  Join us to learn 

more about the beautiful Sonoran Desert. 

Enjoy! 

Alan Steffe 
Editor & Publisher, The Club Reporter 

alansteffe@yahoo.com 
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P R E S I D E N T ’ S  M E S S A G E  

Pam and I have enjoyed our membership in the GM Alumni Club of AZ for many years.  

But never before have I been so excited about the potential of our GM Alumni Club.   The 

Club’s momentum of the last several years continues to move even faster with 

opportunities that keep our Club moving into the 21st Century.  The key is the wealth of our 

relationships. 

Recently I read that GM will produce 2,500 autonomous vehicles in 2019 without a steering 

wheel or pedals, also known as Level 5 of Autonomous Vehicles.  I’ve learned there are 

levels of driverless vehicles, beginning with Level One.  Clearly GM is positioning to remain 
an automotive industry leader in the 21st century.  The speed of their progress is mind-bending, and I’m 

intrigued with the thought of being on the inside and learning about their strategy through our relationship with 

GM Public Policy and GM Retiree Communications.   

Just ten months ago GM Public Policy chose Phoenix as one of three sites to visit on their autonomous vehicle 

roadshow for retirees.  Over 150 GM Alumni and their guests learned about the bold steps GM is taking.  I 

know many of you share a strong sense of pride in the connection we share with this formidable industry titan.    

The relationship of our Club with GM Public Policy continues to grow.  And as a result, GM Alumni in the 

Greater Phoenix Area will again be invited to a special presentation by GM Public Policy personnel on March 

7th at the EVIT Culinary Arts in Mesa.  We’re all familiar with the fine meal and comfortable setting the EVIT 

provides.  This is the same building we used for our January meeting.  More details are provided later in this 

newsletter, and I hope you will join us for this very informational private presentation for GM Alumni and our 

guests.   

In November we experienced again the generosity of a local dealer loyal to our Club, Liberty Buick & Liberty 

GMC, at beautiful Palmbrook Country Club.  Liberty provided a first-class prime rib meal and topped it off with 

a delicious ice cream cake for dessert.  Rob Peterson, Buick Marketing Manager for Crossovers was the top-

notch presenter from GM World Headquarters.  In fact, many will agree he was one of the best presenters 

we’ve enjoyed from GM.  Looking ahead into March, Coulter Tempe and Liberty are providing us with space to 

park our vehicles as we hop on the motor coach for our day trip to Kartchner Caverns, Benson, AZ, and Trail 

Dust Town in Tucson.   Sands Chevrolet continues to promote us with a link on their website.  And Courtesy 

Chevrolet continues to provide technical insight for marketing our Club.  Recently Arrowhead Cadillac rejoined 

us as a loyal dealer.  Many of you will remember the exceptional meal and hosts they were in January of 2015.  

All these benefits and more that we have seen have resulted from the relationships we have cultivated over 

the years with dealers loyal to our Club. 

I’ve saved the best for last.  It’s the relationships we have with one another that make this Club special.  I know 

many of you already, and I hope to get to know every one of you as I take the reins as Club President.  I’ve 

learned from those before me that your feedback and friendship are the secret sauce for success.  Looking 

ahead, we have a talented Board dedicated to the Club.  And over the coming year I hope you will let me know 

how I can continue the momentum of this phenomenal Club.   

Call me anytime, 

Dennis Powers 
2018 Club President 

480.883.6994 
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B  R  E  A  K  I  N  G    N  E  W  S .  .  .  .  .  

Welcome Back Arrowhead Cadillac 
as one of our Loyal Dealers 

You may know that Arrowhead Cadillac has been awarded Cadillac’s “Dealer of 

Year” and received the “Mark of Excellence” since 2013.  Arrowhead also helps to 

improve our community in many ways, including helping at-risk children through 

their support of Phoenix’s Crisis Nursery.  In fact, the GM Alumni Club of AZ 

associates with the best dealers in the Greater Phoenix Area. 

Perhaps you attended the exceptional luncheon meeting and GM executive 

presentation Arrowhead hosted at their dealership for the Club in January 2015 

(located) 

Congratulations Jim hall 

AWIM Rookie of the year 2017 

(located at 8310 W. Bell Road, Glendale – just east of the 101 and north of Bell Road).  But you may not 

know that Arrowhead is now a member of the GM Alumni Club of AZ loyal dealers.   

Customer satisfaction is the top priority at Arrowhead.  And if you’re planning to purchase a Cadillac, or have 

your vehicle serviced in the near future, you can call ahead to Robyn Schluter, our GM Alumni Concierge, at 

Arrowhead.  Robyn can be reached at 602.402.9463 (cell phone). 

When you visit Arrowhead, be sure to thank them for their support of our Club.  Our loyal dealers enrich our 

Club in many ways and we know Arrowhead is poised and ready to host a Club luncheon meeting, provide 

door  door prize and golf outing giveaways, 

share their high-tech board rooms for our 

Club Board of Directors meetings, share 

our Club brochure with their 

customers/GM retirees, and more.  Our 

loyal dealers add much to enhance our 

Club.  Welcome Arrowhead!  We look 

forward to working with you to put more 

GM vehicles on the road! 

On January 18th, Club member Jim Hall was presented 

with the SAE’s “2017 AWIM Rookie of the Year” award.  

This honor is presented annually by General Motors to 

one volunteer in the SAE’s AWIM program across the 

entire nation. These volunteers assist in bringing 

science, technology, engineering, and math (STEM) 

education to life for students in K – 12th grade.  Jim 

began his involvement with the program in 2016 in the 

Dysart School District in Surprise, AZ.  He has been a 

member of SAE ever since joining the GMI Student 

Chapter while attending GMI, and received his 50-year 

pin just recently.   Following GMI, Jim spent 25 years 

with GM working in various positions in the Buick Motor 

Division.  Congratulations, Jim! 



M E M B E R S H I P   R E N E W A L   T I M E   R U N N I N G   O U T  

 

 Membership Renewal Forms are available on page 12 of this newsletter and on the Club’s 

Website. 

 New for 2018 memberships and going forward, current members in good standing who have 

reached the age of 90 by December 31 of the preceding year will be granted free life 

memberships for the following years.  This means it is important for members to complete all 

items on the Membership Renewal Forms including birth date and submit the form with your 

renewal check, if under age 90. 

 Also new for 2018, all Members in good standing will be receiving an opportunity to print a 

Membership Card via email, similar to those GM Retiree Identification Cards available on the 

GM Retiree website.  Included on the back of the card will be a personal contact – the Alumni 

Concierge – at each loyal dealer available to give our Alumni the red-carpet treatment when 

purchasing their next new vehicle.  Watch your email for more information about this card. 

M A R C H  7 ,  2 0 1 8  -  P U B L I C  P O L I C Y  M E E T I N G  

We are again privileged to have the GM Public Policy group from 

Washington D.C., coordinating with GM Retiree Communications 

in Detroit, make a return visit to Arizona on March 7th for a special 

presentation and luncheon for GM Alumni here in Arizona.  At the 

meeting on March 7th, Hal Lenox, GM Regional Director of State 

Government Relations – Western Region, will discuss the current 

political outlook in Arizona as it pertains to GM’s business plan 

and goals, including the safe testing and deployment of self-

driving vehicles.  As the development of autonomous vehicles 

continues to move at lightning speed, we will be privileged to 

hhewill 

Remember that Club Memberships are on a calendar year basis and are due by January 1 of each year.  If 

you have not yet renewed your membership for 2018, please do so now.  You do not want to miss all the 
exciting things the Club has planned for 2018. 
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hear the very latest as to GM’s approach and development status.  We are hopeful that they will be 

bringing virtual reality (VR) goggles for members to try to get a true feeling of what it is like to drive an 

like autonomous vehicle without being in one.   

Watch your email for your invitation to this event coming from 

the Corporation by the end of January with more detailed 

information about the meeting.  It will also be your opportunity 

to register yourself and your guest to attend this event that will 

be held at the East Valley Institute of Technology Culinary Arts 

venue in Mesa.  (If you do not receive an email, please let us 

know, as we may not have your latest email address.)  Look 

forward to a very interesting program and update!   

 Sal & Sally Alum 
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2 0 1 8   M E E T I N G   U P D A T E S  

The Club’s Annual Golf Outing will be held on Thursday, April  5, 2018 at 

the Eagle’s Nest Golf Club at PebbleCreek in Goodyear.  Put the date on your 

calendar, and begin forming your foursome now.  If you do not have a foursome, 

sign up as a single or double, and you will be placed into a foursome.  You won’t 

want to miss the camaraderie, competition, and many stories that will be told about 

this fun event.  The Golf Registration Form can be found on page 13 and on the 

Club’s Website. 

This year we will end the program year on April 3, 2018 with a new event with something fun 

for all in attendance.  Everyone who enjoyed participating in last year’s picnic should look 

forward to another fun-filled action event – an Urban Cowboy Square Dance party – held 

at Palmbrook Country Club in Sun City.  Come in your fanciest western duds and be prepared 

for fun!  We assume no one has been square dancing since the 8th grade, so our well respected 

throughout Maricopa County caller, Dick Callahan, will lead us through the basics.  Dick is used 

to  people  who  don’t  move  as  quickly  as  they  used  to.   There  is  a  lot of room for singles,  

partners, and even observers (we’ll need a cheering section!).  Guests are 

also welcome to join in the fun.   

A meal of oven roasted chicken and bar-b-q ribs with all the fixin’s and a 

complimentary drink will precede the square dancing.  A cash bar will be 

available to help get everyone through the afternoon.  All participants will also 

take home a gift with which to remember this year-ending fun event.  Save 

the date and join in the fun!  A registration form is available on page 12 and 

on the Club’s website. 

Your timely reservations help us better plan the details of each meeting and event, including 
sufficient food and accommodations.  Please indicate any dietary restrictions on the registration 

form, and we will make every effort to accommodate you.  But if we cannot do so, we will contact 
you in advance.  Please keep all registration deadlines in mind.   Some deadlines may be earlier than 

you would like, but that becomes necessary based on the venue being used. 

The February 15th Meeting features a presentation by 

the McDowell Sonoran Conservancy at the 

Scottsdale Community College Culinary Institute. 
Scottsdale’s McDowell Sonoran Preserve encompasses 

more than  31,000  acres  of  pristine Sonoran Desert.  

a   More than 180 miles of well-maintained trails allow you to explore the Preserve on foot, bike, or horse. 

The Preserve is open from sunrise to sunset. There is no charge for parking or access at any of their 

trailheads.  So come  join us for a presentation that will provide you with an overview of the McDowell 

Sonoran Conservancy  program of Scottsdale, while experiencing "Culinary Excellence" delivered by the 

Culinary Arts program of Scottsdale Community College. Meeting Registrations are due by February 

8th, so get your registration in now.  A Registration Form is available on page 11 and on the Club 

Website. 



D E C E M B E R  1 4 T H   M E E T I N G  A T  A R I Z O N A   B R O A D W A Y  T H E A T R E  
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The 2017 Calendar Year ended with a wonderful presentation of South Pacific and meal at the Arizona 

Broadway Theatre in Peoria, where 53 people enjoyed themselves as these pictures show. 

Photos courtesy of Karen Schlax 



J A N U A R Y  1 7 T H  M E E T I N G  A T  E V I T  –  U . S .  B O R D E R  P A T R O L  
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The 2018 Calendar Year started with an excellent presentation by three agents from the U.S. Border 

Patrol Liaison Office in Casa Grande regarding their daily activities in protecting the southern U.S. 

border.  In addition to the presentation, the 83 attendees enjoyed another fine meal presented by the 

East Valley Institute of Technology Culinary Arts program.  Following the meeting, 40 people took 

advantage of the opportunity to tour the EVIT Automotive Labs and learn about their approach to 

educate their students and help place them into competitive jobs.  Here are a few of the highlights.  

(Continued on page 8) 
Photos courtesy of Dennis Staley 



Page 8  

J A N U A R Y  1 7 T H  M E E T I N G  5 0 / 5 0  W I N N E R S  

Ben Snyder - $70                     Bill Crump - $45                       Bob Goebel - $30  

Additional photos can be found on the Club Website under  “Calendar – Previous Events & Photos” 

J A N U A R Y  1 7 T H  M E E T I N G  A T  E V I T  –  U . S .  B O R D E R  P A T R O L  -  C O N T I N U E D  

 

January also saw the 
transition of Officers: 
Outgoing President, 

Roxanne Steffe, receives 
a recognition clock from 

Incoming President, 
Dennis Powers.  

(Continued from page 7) 

Photos courtesy of Dennis Staley 

http://www.azgmalumni.com/uploads/7/6/0/5/76050309/20171107meeting_photos.pdf
http://www.azgmalumni.com/uploads/7/6/0/5/76050309/20171107meeting_photos.pdf
http://www.azgmalumni.com/uploads/7/6/0/5/76050309/20171107meeting_photos.pdf
http://www.azgmalumni.com/uploads/7/6/0/5/76050309/20171107meeting_photos.pdf
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N E W   M E M B E R S  

 

Angela Carrera 

GM Legal Staff 

Phil & Debby LaBoon 

Associate Member 

Sponsored by Hal Hubbard 

John & Barbara Mrosko 

Associate Member 

Sponsored by Jim Smeets 

Larry & Kathryn Kruchten 

Central Foundry 
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